
 2018 Officers: 
New Officers will be installed at May 
meeting. Need more Directors. 

President,  Greg Gfeller 
greg.gfeller@gmail.com 208-691-1045  

Vice president, Harry Craviotto 
208 659-2662 

Treasurer,  Elsbeth Roach 
760 963-0615c 

Secretary, Gretchen Roth 
208 660-2661 (text) 

Board of Directors: 
Allen Peterson 208-719-0876 

Scott Keller, 978 413-9618 

Dean Haagenson, 208 772-9753 

Joan Genter, 208 661-3773 

Gene Soper, 208 755-1193 c 

Brett Seright, Webmaster 
For more Information Contact: 
Cd’A Airport Association 
c/o Treasurer 
P.O. Box 2124 
Hayden, ID 83835 
 
 

CdAAA MEMBERSHIP Meetings 

are usually held, 5:00 PM-6:30PM 
on the 3rd Tuesday of each month. 
Airport Advisory Board Meets, 5:00 

PM, 2nd Wednesday of each month, at 

the airport office. 

Website: cdaairport.org 

Facebook: 
https://www.facebook.com/CDAAirport 

Association 

Airport Contact:   
Phil Cummings, 208 446 1860  
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June, 2018 Coeur d'Alene Airport Association Newsletter 

To All KCOE Dad’s----Happy Father’s Day!   

The next CdAAA meeting on Tuesday, June  19trh at   
Harry /ǊŀǾƛƻǘǘƻΩǎ Hangar 
.ƛƎ άǊŜŘ ōŀǊƴέ ƻƴ  Cessna  

5:00- 6:30 PM 
BBQ provided---Bring a side dish to share 

Greetings fellow Association members! 
 Lǘ  Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ōǳǎȅ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǳǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊǇƻǊǘΦ  LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŦƭȅƛƴƎΣ ōǳǘ 
about the multiple meetings with pilots, airport management and advisory board members, in 
regards to the DRAFT updated rules and regulations/minimum standards for the Coeur 

ŘΩ!ƭŜƴŜ ŀƛǊǇƻǊǘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƳƛƴƛƳǳƳ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊǇƻǊǘ 
website.  We held a special meeting with the airport management to discuss our initial 
reaction to the DRAFT document on June 5th.   We then worked with other pilots on the field 
and requested an opportunity to present our concerns to the airport management and the 
consultant who created the draft, at the Airport Advisory Board meeting on June 13 th.   With 

the outstanding turnout on June 13th,  I know our concerns were heard. We were assured that 
the consultant will take our concerns and incorporate them into revising another DRAFT for 
our review in the weeks to come. 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩs efforts are appreciated, and I believe we can 
work collaboratively with all involved to get a document that is workable for everyone.   A 
process such as this simply takes time.   

One of the concerns expressed by many of the pilots in regards to the proposed changes to 
ǘƘŜ ǊǳƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎκƳƛƴƛƳǳƳ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘƛǎ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ǿŀǎ ŜǾŜƴ 
under way.  This is one good reason to become a member of the CDAAA.  We make the effort 
to stay involved in what is happening at our airport and in turn let you know.  If you are not 
currently a member I encourage you to become one.    

We also need volunteers for the CDA Air Expo July 14 and 15.  We are planning on staffing a 
booth at the air expo, have local aircraft owners put their aircraft on static display and 
generally be available to talk to the public about the airport and aviation.  It would be nice if 
we had good participation to show our support for the airport and support GA 
Greg Gfeller 

President CDA Airport Association 
 
Meeting Agenda to include: 
Viewing center update 
Airport min standards discussion 
Air expo  (approval to spend funds for a booth) request volunteers 
Email distribution lists and communication 
Open discussion 

 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/CDAAirport
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Airport security is everyone's responsibility 
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 Multiple Year Members 
Air Coeur LLC   Bruce Jones 

Liz Jones  Harry Craviotto 
Dean Haagenson  Inceptus, Jeff Fouche 
John Huckabay   Elsbeth Roach   

Daryl Foreman   Barry Wood   
Charlie Branch  

New/Returning Members: 
Robert Andrews   Steven Dennis   
John Dixon  Jon Hubof, Panhandle Helio  

Dave Logue  Greg Gfeller 
Don Pischner  Linda Polley   
Greg Schacher   Doug Schoen 
Jim Van Sky, Big Country Comm Mark Oetken 

Holly Forshee  Greg Cook 
David Coppom  Gretchen Roth 
Gene Soper  Douglas Williams 

Michael Patton  Allen Peterson 
Joan Genter  Richard LeFrancis 
Robert Kirkwood  Daryl Foreman 
Johnny Johnson  Mike Brownlie 

Scott Keller  Murdo Cameron 
Don Pischner    RESORT Aviation/Jet Ctr  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
The Cd'AAA recommends that KCOE users be pro-active 
about preventing trouble at the airport and encourage 

participation in airport watch activities. 

 
CdAAA encourages all hanger owners and tenants 

to place the above Emergency Contact sign in a 

window visible f rom the street. This will provide a 

quick way to notify the hanger owner or renter if  

anything unusual is noted by airport personnel or 

other hanger owners. 

Signs can be obtained from Murdo Cameron, 

640-1620. 

 
 
 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǇŀȅŜǊΣ ȅƻǳǊ нлму ŘǳŜǎ 

were due in  January.  Why not take a minute to send in your 
check  with the attached application (page 6) or bring it to 

the June meeting, on the  19th .  

CdAAA Minutes 

May 15, 2018 
Meeting called to order at 5:00PM by President Greg Gfeller at the 
Resort Aviation/Jet Center pilot lounge. 
Those present: Greg Gfeller, Murdo Cameron, Harry Craviotto, Allen 
Peterson, Gene Soper, George Barnhart,  Elsbeth Roach, Joe Rossetti.   
Guests:  Steven Kjergaard, Phil Cummings. 
Minutes of Last meeting were included in the Newsletter.  With no 
corrections or additions, Elsbeth moved to approve/Harry seconded.  
Minutes approved. 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ given by Elsbeth:  Deposits of $285 in dues/$10 
donation bring the checking account balance to $2912.62 and Savings: 
$2852.16.  Reminder:  Savings is available for help towards a Viewing Ctr. 
Installation of new Officers:  President: Greg Gfeller, Vice President:  
Harry Craviotto,  Secretary:  Gretchen Roth, and Treasurer:  Elsbeth 
Roach.  Elsbeth moved to add  Greg Gfeller and/or Harry Craviotto and 
remove Murdo Cameron from the Mountain West Bank accounts 
signature card.  Allen Peterson may stay.  Allen seconded. Approved. 
Committee Reports: 
CdAA Advisory Board:  Greg has been attending the Advisory Board 
meetings and hopes to have a CdAAA representative be approved as a 
member of this board.  He/She would be able to help CdAAA keep 
abreast of the important work/changes/events being proposed for 
KCOE.  If you are interested, PLEASE STEP FORWARD!  CdAAA needs 
YOU! 
Viewing Center:  Harry has been working closely with the members of 
the Advisory Board on the Viewing center project.  Still envision a 
temporary structure that can be moved to various sites as needed.  
Choosing an appropriate site still remains a problem.  Again;  looking at 
the original site that CdAAA had surveyed at west side of Airport.  
Parking is good there.  Phil reminded us that there are underground 
ǳǘƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎƛǘŜΦ  ²ƛǘƘ ŀ ǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ άƴƻ ŘƛƎέ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜΣ ǿŜ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ 
this problem can be solved.  The Commissioners must OK the project, 
and FAA must approve the plans, as well. Hope to present the ideas to 
the Advisory Brd at the June meeting.  Phil has some good ideas for 
ŀŎǉǳƛǎƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ άǘƻǿŜǊέ ŦǊƻƳ IŀƛƭŜȅ όY{¦bύΦ  aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ŘǾ Brd 
and committee will be working on a letter to request a negotiations with 
folks at Hailey.  Our CdAAA 501.c3 status may come in handy, as this 
ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ ŦƛƴŜ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ IŀƛƭŜȅ Ŧƻƭƪǎ ǘƻ άǿǊƛǘŜ ƻŦŦέΦ 

May Minutes cont’d on page 3 

CdA  WASP: Memorial Day 2018 

Remembering Geraldine (Geri) Nyman: Geri was 

born in Emmett, Idaho in 1920, died on December 30, 2011. 
She was 91. Geri was in the first class of 25 Women Airforce 
Service Pilots ("WASPs") - the women who flew military 

aircraft in World War II.  

Viewing Center:  

I got with Phil  and found a place for the viewing stand. It is 10x20 and 
drawn out in white paint on the ground by the by the south ramp gate. 
Phil was going to get the utilities located, and also get it graded a bit 
and  gravel it.   We will see!  
Harry Craviotto, CdAAA Vice President 
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FAASTeam Seminars  for WINGS Credits 

 

                             Contact: 

 Robert Ticknor                                                        Elsbeth Roach 

FAASTEAM Program Manager                        99s Contact: 
Spokane Flight Standards District Office        roachie423@gmail.com 

 

 

KCOE hosts an Air Expo on July 16th, 

celebrating local military and first 

responders with food, fun, booths and 

entertainment.  Come help out.  Put your 

plane on the ramps: we’ve got some 

great planes at KCOE.  

 Show off our great Airport! 

CdA Airport Advisory Board Notes, June 13, 2018 
Several Topics of Discussion: 

1. Major topic of discussion was the Proposed 

Rules/Regulations and Minimum Standards presented by 
the CEO of Trillion.   

2. Direct any questions to the Airport Manager’s office.  

 

/ƻƴǘΩŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ нΥ  aŀȅ aƛƴǳǘŜǎ 
 
Air Expo: Scheduled for July:   Steven reported that the Air 
Expo planning is under way, although much more help is 
needed.  So far the line-up includes an Aviation Recreation 
Assoc. (?) Booth and EAA #79 (from SFF) with Young Eagles 
flights, food vendors and a flyςover the Hayden Days Parade.  
Elsbeth volunteered Intermountain 99s to help out and put up 
a booth.  Greg hopes to have a static display of our local 
airplanes here at KCOE and perhaps some fly-ins.  And CdAAA 
needs our members to help with the air expo by putting your 
aircraft on the ramp the 2 days of the expo and volunteering 
an hour to man the CdAAA booth.  Hopefully we have hats to 
sell and can maybe pick up a few members. Just be available to 
talk plane stuff, talk about the airport and assist where 
ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅΦ Wǳǎǘ ŀ ǊŀƴŘƻƳ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘΣ ƭŜǘΩǎ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀ CdAAA BBQ for 
our members who volunteer the Saturday night of the event at 
one of our hangars?  
Planning meeting on May 17, 11AM, Airport Office. 
Minimum Standards:  revision of the 1993 Minimum 
Standards for KCOE are in the planning stages.  Greg will try to 
get a copy out to the membership for perusal and discussion.  
A meeting of interested KCOE folks will be announced.   
Fun Activities:  Lǘ ƛǎ DǊŜƎΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ Ŧǳƴ ŀǎ ŀƴ 

organization.  Group fly-outs, BBQs, etc.  Elsbeth will find 
scheduled events in the area (thanks, Charlie for all you send), 
and she can send out to the membership.  We can share rides, 
fly, drive, but most importantly:  participate. 
Good of Order:  Many thanks to our past Board Officers: Greg 

Cook, Murdo Cameron, and Charlie Branch.  They stepped-up 
for the last two years+ and tried to get things done.  Thank you 
for your service to KCOE.   
CdAAA reminds our members that Resort Aviation/Jet Center, 
Joe R. and Fred Miller are very good friends to KCOE and 

deserve our sincere appreciation.  When you need fuel, 
remember that you get a discount at Resort---just show your 
membership card (which you get by coming to meetings!).  
YŜŜǇ Y/h9 ƻƴ ŀ ƘƛƎƘ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘΣ ǎǘƻǇ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƛƎƘǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘΩǎ ǘǊȅ 
to make KCOE the #1 Airport in the area while having a lot of 

FUN! 
Next meeting:  June 19th  at Harry /ǊŀǾƛƻǘǘƻΩǎ hangar---BBQ 
and maybe a movie. 
Meeting adjourned 6:05PM 
Respectfully submitted by  

Elsbeth Roach/Gretchen Roth 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                 

 

 

 

 

 
 

FAA Safety Team | Safer Skies Through Education  
Watch for Safety Seminar information and look into earning 
WINGS credit towards your  Flight Review and lower 

insurance rates.  

The March/April 2018 issue of FAA Safety Briefing focused on Flying 
Companions. This issue is specifically designed for the friends and 
loved ones who join us in the air or might have an interest in doing so. 

Feature articles help regular or prospective passengers gain a better 
understanding of the world of general aviation and offer the tips, 

techniques, and resources needed to take a more active role during 
flight. Feature articles include: 
 Aviation 101 ς Understanding the Flying Companion Role (p 9) 
(https://adobe.ly/2DeqjtU) 
ω.ǊƛƴƎ ¸ƻǳǊ ά!έ DŀƳŜ ς Fly the Airplane, First and Always (p 10) 
(https://adobe.ly/2FnN9Fo) 

ωFlight of the Navigator ς Improve Your Navigation Skills as a Flying 
Companion (p12) (https://adobe.ly/2oX0ASD) 
ωIn the Air and ON the Air ς In the Air and ON the Air (p 16) 

(https://adobe.ly/2FrL1wc) 
ωSee Something? Say Something! ς CƭȅƛƴƎ /ƻƳǇŀƴƛƻƴΩǎ DǳƛŘŜ ǘƻ IŜƭǇ 

Manage Risk (p 19) (https://adobe.ly/2HjPKN4) 
ωFlying with Mates, Munchkins, and Mutts ς Tips for Keeping Your 
Passengers Safe τ and Happy (p 20) (https://adobe.ly/2tra256) 
ω̧ ƻǳ /ŀƴΩǘ ¢ŀƪŜ !ƭƭ ¢ƘŀǘΗ ς What Aircraft Weight & Balance Means to You (p 
23) (https://adobe.ly/2FDYUXD) 

ωHow to Be a Weather Wingman ς Pay It Forward with PIREPs (p 24) 
(https://adobe.ly/2FBn459) 
 The link to the online edition is http://www.faa.gov/news/safety 
_briefing/. There you will also find new mobile-friendly links to each 

feature article. Be sure to follow us on Twitter - @FAASafetyBrief 

 CDAA Advisory Board Report:  
State of the Airport, a monthly report from our Airport Director 

https://adobe.ly/2DeqjtU
https://adobe.ly/2FnN9Fo
https://adobe.ly/2oX0ASD
https://adobe.ly/2FrL1wc
https://adobe.ly/2HjPKN4
https://adobe.ly/2tra256
https://adobe.ly/2FDYUXD
https://adobe.ly/2FBn459
http://www.faa.gov/news/safety_briefing/
http://www.faa.gov/news/safety_briefing/


HANGAR FOR LEASE for aviation related business @ /h9¦w 5Ω![9b9 !Lwthw¢ - Pappy Boyington Field 
2678 W CESSNA AVENUE, HAYDEN ID  83835 

Located on west side of TAXIWAY D 

CALL:  208/772-3562 

Building includes: 
*80x80 hangar space with 20x60 Wilson door 
*4 vehicle stalls on west side of hangar (60x30) 
*40x10 loft storage space  
*Main floor finished office space (1600 sq ft ) includes: 
 Glassed Entrance from taxiway  
Large entrance area /office 

 Large office/entertainment area 

 2 restrooms ς 1 shower 
 1 storage room 

*Upstairs finished office space (1600 sq ft)  includes: 
 2 large office/entertainment areas 
 2 bedrooms/offices 
Fuel storage tank: above-ground  11,000 gallon 

In-floor heating with new furnace 

Lot size: 41,515 Sq. Ft. (additional second lot also available) 
*********************************************************************************** 
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Saw quite a few of our KCOE folks at the kick-off Huckleberry 
Pancake Breakfast at Boundary Cty Airport, May 26.   

       
 
 

 
  

 

 A wonderful pancake breakfast fly -in tradition is 

offered the last Saturday of each month, May 

through October, at Boundary County (65S).  Letôs 

go--- share a ride!  
Photo by Lisa Martin  
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.ƛƎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ IŀƴƎŀǊǎ /ƻƴŘƻƳƛƴƛǳƳέ 
2755 W Sikorsky Lane 
Units 5 and 6 
Hayden Lake, ID 83835 
пуΩ²·плΩ5·мпΩI όaŀȄ 5ƻƻǊ IŜƛƎƘǘύ 
Electric Bi Fold Door 
Gas heat  
60 amp electrical box with 30 amp outlets. 
$85,000/each 
Contact Info: Philip McCormick Phone/Text (671) 688-9416 

https://maps.google.com/?q=2755+W+Sikorsky+Lane&entry=gmail&source=g


 Resort Aviation is the premier aviation center for 

the jet traffic at KCOE.  One of the longest 
operations on the field, welcomes guests with full 

service facilities.                                                          

Your Business 

Card, here! 
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CORPORATE DONORS 

Call Action Aviation: 208-762-2567 

CdAAA ƛǎ άƳŀŘέ  ŦƻǊ  aŀŘ .ƻƳōŜǊΗ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

MAD BOMBER BREWING  CO. 
9265 No. Government Way 
Hayden, ID 
όWǳǎǘ ŀ άƘƻǇέ ŦǊƻƳ /ƻŜǳǊ ŘΩ!ƭŜƴŜ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘύ 

 

 

 

Local Deli 
6600 Commercial Park Ave., Rathdrum 
208-712-3494 

jeff.f@flylatitudeaviation.com    208-635-0805 
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CdʼAAA 2018 Dues Reminder! 
The Coeur d’Alene Airport Association operates on a calendar-year cycle. That means everyone’s membership 
of $25 is up on December 31 and due again on Jan. 1 of the next year.. Please pay your dues promptly and 
retain your voting rights at the Annual Membership Meeting.    Thanks,  Your CdAAA Treasurer. 

 Coeur d'Alene Airport Association                                                                             June, 2018     

Dues are $25 per year 


